April Term 22nd day of Term June 22nd, 2023

Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse
in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Brock Bailey called the meeting to order at 9:00am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Tom
Wallace seconded the motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Tom Wallace, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Brock Bailey made a motion to accept and pay bills and mail as presented. Tom Wallace seconded the
motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Tom Wallace, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Jeff Banderet, Great River Engineering, met with the Commission to give updates on two BRO Bridge
Projects. Maryland St. and CR 135.

CR 251 Project was also discussed and whether they should continue with the project. Jeff explained
there may be additional funding available to help. Commission tabled decision until further information
is obtained.

Don and Marilyn Hamilton met with the Commission to give updates on upcoming City of Bowling Green
Bicentennial celebration.

10:00am Elected Officials meeting was held. Those in attendance are as follows;

Judge Milan Berry, Laura Stumbaugh, County Clerk, Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Brock Bailey,
Western Commissioner, Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Tracy Foster, Assessor, Kim Luebrecht,
Recorder, Olivia Ledford, Treasurer, Stephen Korte, Sheriff, and Tara Eskew, Collector.

Commission gave updates on BG Bicentennial plans concerning the Courthouse and discussed the Ameren
Solar Panel Project.

Harry Grote, Road and Bridge Supervisor, met with the Commission to give updates on current road
conditions and upcoming projects.

Olivia Ledford, Treasurer, met with the Commission to present the 6-month budget settlement.

The Commission called Cindy Hultz, Mark Twain Regional Council of Governments, to give updates about
additional funding may be available for CR 251 project.

Laura Stumbaugh, County Clerk and Donna Owens, Election Clerk, met with the Commission to discuss

the need of new election equipment and possible use of ARPA funds to pay for equipment, due to the
current equipment being outdated and new ADA Compliance Laws.
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